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Greetings, Prayer Partners and supporting churches! 

 

We hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and pray you have 

a Happy New Year. Thank you for your prayers!  We prayed 

for the Lord to allow open doors for meetings, and He 

answered our prayers!   

The kids were excited to begin traveling more and making 

new friends. 

October was a full schedule. Praise the 

Lord!  We had meetings for every 

Sunday and some weekdays. God 

allowed us to be in churches in 

Jacksonville, Fort Pierce, Century, and 

Baldwin, Florida, as well as in 

Valdosta, Georgia.  Rob was thankful 

for the many opportunities to fill pulpits, even while pastors were ill. During these 

trips, Lynnell was also able to teach at two of the church’s Junior Churches.   

 

We were able to help at two Harvest Festivals. Three 

teenagers were saved during one of those festivals.  God 

is good! 

 

While on our missionary trail, we were able to stop in and 

surprise Bryce and Grace at Pensacola Christian College.  

We waited outside the building where their last class for 

the day was located.  The kids were excited to spend 

three hours with their siblings eating at the dining facility, 

going for coffee/hot cocoa, and having fun at the 

activities center. 

 

Our November meetings included being at churches in 

Deland, Bradenton, and Tampa, Florida.  The Lord has 

blessed in the ways we have been able to get 

appointments. One appointment was scheduled because the pastor thought he was 



calling a business but called our number instead. During this month, we were able to 

catch up with some old friends and make some new ones.  

 

 
 

In December, we didn’t have as many meetings because of all the activities at 

churches, but the Lord blessed.  Rob paid a visit to another church in Jacksonville, 

then we journeyed to Tampa for another meeting.  There, we went to a living nativity 

at a church and fellowshipped with some friends. While we were over in Century, 

Florida for a meeting, we were able to pick up the twins for a two-week vacation 

from PCC.  They must be back January 2nd to start work again on the 3rd.   

 

The Lord blessed when we had a tire go flat.  It did so while we were parked in a 

well-lit area. The stem valve was found to be faulty and was replaced at no charge.  

We also had two recalls on the van which we were able to get fixed between 

meetings.  

 

 Rob was invited to attend a preachers’ fellowship hosted 

by our mission board.  It gave him the time to serve, hear 

good preaching and fellowship with the board staff and 

local pastors.  We also attended a two-day “Marriage 

Refresh” hosted by our parents’ church.  It provided us 

with skills for our marriage and ideas to be able to share 

with the military couples in our ministry.  

 

The Lord has blessed us with the opportunity to meet and 

share our experiences and the Lord’s blessings with some 

military members and spouses.  We are thankful for these 

opportunities to minister in different areas while we 

travel.   

 

Praises: 

Two more churches partnered with us for support & others for much needed prayer. 

We are currently at 11% of our needed support!  

 

Prayer Requests: 

Safety while traveling. 

Good health. 

Meetings to fill the rest of the year’s schedule.  

Rob’s VA rating to be received.  

 

In Christ, 

Rob, Lynnell, Bryce, Grace, Nathanael, Brendan, Faith, Nolan, Hope, and Ryan 

Dodson 

 
 

 

 


